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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

þ--------------------------»
IN THE MATTER OF:          :
                           :
Inner Circle 1413, LLC     :
t/a Tattoo                 : Show Cause
1413 K Street, NW          : Hearing
Retailer CN - ANC-2F       : (Status)
License No. 75156          :
Case #12-CMP-00391         :
                           :
(Substantial Change        :
Sidewalk Cafe)             :
þ--------------------------¼

                February 13, 2013

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control
Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control
Hearing Room, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite
400S Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson
Ruthanne Miller, presiding.

PRESENT:

RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson
DONALD BROOKS, Member 
HERMAN JONES, Member

MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member

ALSO PRESENT:
LOUISE PHILLIPS, OAG
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                      (9:39 a.m.)

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Good morning. 

4 I would like to welcome everyone to the

5 regularly scheduled meeting of the District of

6 Columbia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board.

7             Today is February 13, 2013.  My

8 name is Ruthanne Miller.  I'm the Chairperson. 

9 Joining me today to my far right is Mr. Donald

10 Brooks and to my far left is Mr. Herman Jones

11 and to my immediate left is Mr. Mike

12 Silverstein.  There are four Members in

13 attendance of the conduct of business today

14 with three constituting a quorum.

15             Copies of today's hearing calendar

16 and agenda are available at the receptionist

17 desk.  Please be aware that these proceedings

18 are being recorded by a court reporter. 

19 Accordingly, we must ask you to refrain from

20 any disruptive noises or actions in the

21 hearing room.

22             If you have any electronic
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1 devices, pagers, cell phones or such, please,

2 make certain that they are turned off to avoid

3 any interruption of the proceedings.

4             Please note when you come forward,

5 take a seat at the table.  You will see that

6 there is a piece of paper on each table. 

7 Please sign-in.  This is to ensure the correct

8 spelling of your name for the record.

9             The Open Meetings Act requires

10 that the public hearing on each case be open

11 to the public.  The Board may, consistent with

12 Section 405(b) of the Open Meetings Act, enter

13 a closed meeting during or after the public

14 hearing on a case to consult with an attorney

15 to obtain legal advice, discuss settlement

16 agreements or deliberate upon a decision in an

17 adjudication proceeding.

18             Okay.  We will now turn to the

19 first case on this morning's calendar and that

20 is Case No. 12-CMP-00391, Tattoo, located at

21 1413 K Street, N.W., License No. 75156 in ANC-

22 2F.
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1             Would the parties, please, come to

2 the table?  Yes?

3             MS. PHILLIPS:  Good morning,

4 Louise Phillips, Assistant Attorney General,

5 on behalf of the District of Columbia.  I do

6 not -- oh, I wasn't expecting this person.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

8             MS. PHILLIPS:  I was expecting

9 another person.  Hi.

10             MR. BATCHELOR:  How are you?

11             MS. PHILLIPS:  Fine.

12             COURT REPORTER:  Ms. Phillips,

13 could you turn your microphone on or is it on?

14             MS. PHILLIPS:  It says green.

15             COURT REPORTER:  It says green?

16             MS. PHILLIPS:  Yes.

17             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Why

18 don't we check that out?

19             MS. PHILLIPS:  Because it may not

20 be connected?

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Is it a

22 bright green?
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1             MS. PHILLIPS:  Yes, it's bright

2 green.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Oh, yes.

4             MS. PHILLIPS:  I have bright green

5 on the floor, too.

6             COURT REPORTER:  Okay.  Try it

7 now.

8             MS. PHILLIPS:  Sure.  I would be

9 glad to.

10             COURT REPORTER:  Thank you.

11             MS. PHILLIPS:  Thank you.  Louise

12 Phillips, Assistant Attorney General, for the

13 District of Columbia.

14             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Good morning. 

15 And, sir, you are?

16             MR. BATCHELOR:  I am Joel

17 Batchelor.  I'm an ABC manager for the

18 establishment.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  You're

20 the manager?

21             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes.

22             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Are
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1 you authorized --

2             MR. BATCHELOR:  ABC manager.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  ABC manager. 

4 Are you authorized to represent the owner in

5 this case?

6             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes, I am.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Do you have a

8 letter or anything to that effect?

9             MR. BATCHELOR:  I do not.  Not on

10 me.  I think our attorney, I saw an email

11 yesterday when they -- that they said that I

12 was going to be here.

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  He --

14             MR. BATCHELOR:  -- instead of the

15 owner.

16             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  You saw an

17 email to whom?

18             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes.  Michael

19 Raymond.

20             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  But who was

21 the email to?  Was the email to the Agency

22 or --
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1             MR. BATCHELOR:  Oh, it was to me

2 and I think it was to the attorney.

3             MS. PHILLIPS:  Right.

4             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

5             MS. PHILLIPS: I noticed that there

6 was something that said that somebody was

7 coming, but I thought it said Michael Raymond. 

8 I didn't realize it said him.  And it was from

9 an attorney who knows who has to be here.

10             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Right.

11             MS. PHILLIPS:  Who can be here by

12 statute and who can't be here by statute, so--

13             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Well,

14 then this will be just a status, as I

15 understand, so let me just ask you if you

16 received notice of this hearing?

17             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  You did.  And

19 did you read it?

20             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes, I did.

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  And

22 understand it?
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1             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes, I did.

2             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  And

3 but you -- do you know about the owner,

4 whether he did?

5             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes, I actually

6 informed him of the hearing.

7             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Let me

8 just ask you if you waive the Board's reading

9 of that notice into the record?

10             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes, I do.

11             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  Okay. 

12 But as I understand, this is just a Status

13 Hearing, because the owner is not here, so I'm

14 just going to set this for hearing unless, Ms.

15 Phillips, do you have anything else to state?

16             MS. PHILLIPS:  Well, I do know

17 that the attorney spoke to Mr. Raymond and got

18 consent for an OIC in this matter and

19 represented to me that he did not know until

20 I contacted him that this matter was on the

21 agenda, so he had another matter that he had

22 to be to this morning.



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 9

1             But I do have an email from Mr.

2 Mpras which indicates that they will accept an

3 OIC to be paid in 60 days. So I don't actually

4 know procedurally just how this works.

5             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

6             MS. PHILLIPS: Because I think you

7 have to have somebody agree to it after I say

8 that it has been offered by the parties, you

9 know, after it's offered to the Board.  I have

10 an email if an email will do from the attorney

11 of record.

12             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Right.  Okay.

13             MS. PHILLIPS:  But I'm not sure

14 procedurally how that works exactly.

15             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I don't think

16 we have ever done that.  So you don't have any

17 letter of authorization for you to accept an

18 OIC on behalf of --

19             MR. BATCHELOR:  No, unfortunately,

20 but I did see that same email yesterday.

21             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  

22             MS. PHILLIPS:  And you know that
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1 is -- but I under the impression that was

2 going to happen also.

3             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Okay.  I

4 think what I'm going to do is set it for

5 hearing, but that doesn't mean that you all

6 can't enter into an OIC before the hearing.

7             MR. BATCHELOR:  Okay.  

8             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  I don't

9 believe that the Board can vote on it today

10 presented in that fashion by the -- an email

11 representation.

12             MS. PHILLIPS: I also don't know

13 whether his file contains authorization for

14 this particular ABC manager to -- because I

15 know that Michael Raymond often can't make

16 hearings and so there might be some

17 authorization in the file, but I don't know

18 that.

19             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Do you?

20             MR. BATCHELOR:  I'm not sure if

21 there is anything written and documented.

22             CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.  Yes, I
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1 have just confirmed with counsel and we do

2 actually need a letter authorizing you to

3 agree to an OIC or for Mr. Raymond to

4 represent that.

5             But you can come back before the

6 hearing.  You can come back next week if you

7 have it all together and present it then to

8 the Board.

9             MS. PHILLIPS:  Okay.  

10             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  So as of

11 today then we will just schedule this for a

12 Show Cause Hearing, April 17, 2013, at 10:00

13 a.m., but you can come back and present an

14 OIC, you know, either with authorization or

15 the owner can for the Board to vote on before

16 the hearing.  Okay.  

17             MR. BATCHELOR:  Thank you.

18             CHAIRPERSON MILLER:  Thank you.

19             MR. BATCHELOR:  Yes.

20             (Whereupon, the Show Cause

21 (Status) Hearing in the above-entitled matter

22 was concluded at 9:46 a.m.)
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